
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

August 2, 2018 
, 

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:02p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Laurie Jorgensen, 
Lee Johnsen, Matt Klocke, and Kathy Morris. Clerk, Anne Stitt arrived at 7:06 pm. Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Ovid asked if there were any additions or 
corrections, none stated. Minutes approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. We had a beginning 
balance of$158,474.94 the receipts totaled $7,770.84, and disbursements of$11,933.50, to bring our 
ending balance to $154,312.28. Motion by Lee Johnsen to accept the treasurer's report. Matt Klocke 
made a 2' Motion carried 3-0. Claims 7474 to 747j to be paid tonight. 

Special Visitors: 
• Kathy Morris, Zoning Administrator presented a recommendation from the Planning 

Commission to approved the request for variance of David Jensen's parcel into two 
parcels, 20 acres and then 19 .xx acres. Lee Johnsen made a motion to approve it. Matt 
Klocke made a 2", all in favor, motion carried. Matt mentioned we would like a copy of 
the permit or something to identify when we get a check so we know what it is for. 
Kathy said everything was going fine for her as Zoning Administrator. 

Old Business: 
• Ovid will talk to Gus about Bear Creek Road by Swede's, the shoulder should be brought 

up so the road isn't so narrow. 
• Per information received from Couri and Ruppe and review of town records it does not 

appear that the Township has a road between section 21 and 22 by Krantz/Becker 
properties. 

• Lee will talk to gentlemen regarding trapping beavers for the Township out by Clark 
Road. 

• Roadside mowing bill was for $1,500.00, it is completed. Clerk will send check along 
with a note for him to put the Township on the calendar for next year. 

• Culverts have been installed. 
• Zoning meeting was held and discussion regarding what Townships wanted to see their 

areas zoned like. There is another meeting on 8/20 for follow up. Currently we have 1 
Supervisor, I Planning Commission member and the clerk attending. Although we do 
not plan to opt in to the County Zoning, it is important to be involved so as to guide the 
County Zoning to be something we could work with if we have to go that route some day. 

New Business: 
• Election training is 8/8/18, Sharen Johnsen, Connie Ecklund, Gary Stitt, RuthAnn 

Ecklund and Anne Stitt will be the election judges. The primary it on 8/14/18. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m. 




